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      AMERICAN FISHERIES SOCIETY


                                MONTANA CHAPTER

To:


MCAFS ExCom
From: 


Amber Steed, MCAFS Secretary/Treasurer

Re:


Minutes from MCAFS ExCom Meeting

Date/Location:
6 February, 2012, meeting at the Red Lion Heritage Inn, Helena
Attendees:

Todd Koel, Craig Barfoot, Travis Horton, Amber Steed 

Agenda
1.  Introductions
 

2.  Additions/changes to the agenda


     

3.  Review and approval of last ExCom meeting minutes
 

4.  Treasurer’s report
5. Old business
I. Update on status of action items from last meeting

a. RAF disbursements (FWP Region 6 sauger (possible tag purchase), and Della Croce)
b. Webmaster discussion
c. DEQ letter from Resource Concerns Committee

d. Transfer of signatory authority on accounts
e. Transfer of materials for meeting

f. Officer candidate

II. Update from Travis on planning for 2012 annual meeting
6. New business
I. Discussion of vendor fee schedule
II. Establishment of annual RAF budget
III. Time and place for next ExCom meeting
7. Open floor/discussion
8. Adjourn
Minutes

1. Introductions: The meeting began at 10:15 am.  No introductions were made.

2. Additions/changes to the agenda: No additional agenda items were proposed.
3. Approval of last ExCom meeting notes: The minutes of the 9/15/2011 ExCom meeting were distributed prior to the video conference. Craig Barfoot suggested removing the names of potential candidates for President. All agreed to the change and the minutes were amended as suggested. Craig subsequently moved to approve the minutes as amended. Todd seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously without further discussion.
4. Treasurer’s report: The treasurer’s report dated 11/28/2011 was distributed to ExCom prior to the video conference. Discussion ensued regarding the average balance carried in the MCAFS checking and trust fund accounts prior to the annual meeting, with the current balance sitting about $2000 below normal. ExCom also discussed using the Wally McClure scholarship account to pay for those scholarships, rather than deducting from the trust fund. Amber brought up the existence of a $1 difference between the checkbook register and the actual account balance, suggesting revision of the register to reflect the actual balance (the register was $1 under the actual balance). This change was unanimously approved. Travis Horton motioned to accept the treasurer’s report as submitted. Craig Barfoot seconded Travis’s motion. The motion carried unanimously without further discussion.
5. Old business: 

I. Update on status of action items from last meeting: 
a) RAF disbursements: Patrick Della Croce received his RAF award of $2000 in mid-October. Craig spoke with Mike Ruggles of Region 6 regarding the sauger RAF to determine if that project still exists. Mike indicated that he could still potentially use the award to purchase radio telemetry tags, but asked if it could be done directly by MCAFS. ExCom agreed, as per the procedures manual, that the award would need to be used responsibly prior to Dec. 31, or it will be forfeited. AI: Craig will revisit with Mike to determine how far along in the study design and cost-sharing they, indicating project viability.
b) Webmaster: In summary, the goal of finding a webmaster is to remove the burden from one or two volunteers in maintaining the site indefinitely, as well as potentially incorporating the capacity for credit card of payment to avoid the loss of funds incurred by using Meetings, Etc. during annual meeting registration. 
Travis asked FWP IT staff in Bozeman (Sunny) to sit in on the meeting to determine if she’d be interested in any contract work for maintaining the chapter website. Prior to the meeting, Craig and Amber visited other regional chapter websites for comparison, and only Alaska contracted their website establishment and maintenance. The current volunteer website manager, Adam Peterson, suggested using WordPress to set up and maintain the site. This is a user-friendly program that requires a host (likely the parent society, in our case) and can be maintained by ExCom. AI: Travis will hear from Sunny once she’s decided if she wants to play a role in the process. For the upcoming 2012 annual meeting, however, Meetings, Etc. will be employed again for registration. AI: Amber will initiate the process.
c) DEQ letter from Resource Concerns Committee: The comment letter regarding DEQ’s new method for assessing water quality was reviewed by ExCom and sent off by Craig in late September. A SDEIS (Supplemental Draft EIS) and associated comment period for the Montanore mine proposed in the Lower Clark Fork drainage were subsequently brought to the Chapter’s attention. This information was forwarded on to the Resource Concerns Committee to draft a comment letter.
d) Transfer of signatory authority on accounts: Leo and Amber completed this prior to the meeting.

e) Transfer of materials for meeting: Transfers were completed prior to the meeting.

f) Officer candidates: Candidates for President nominations were discussed.

II. Update on 2012 Annual Meeting: Travis provided an update on the accomplishments in planning for the February 2012 annual meeting in Helena. Scott Bonar has been confirmed as a plenary speaker as well as leader of a continuing education workshop. AI: Travis will contact the Continuing Education committee chair to firm up any additional course(s). Additional plenary speakers include Mike Phillips and a regional supervisor of Idaho Fish and Game. A contract has been acquired with the Red Lion in Helena for the duration of the meeting. Food and audio-visual details need to be determined, however. A symposium has been proposed by Pat Saffel and Tom McMahon, focusing on restoration in the Upper Clark Fork drainage. Tentatively, the symposium is planned for Wednesday afternoon, following the plenary session. AI: Amber will contact John Wachsmuth about the possibility of ordering t-shirts as a registration gift. UM and MSU need to be contacted about volunteer help as the meeting approaches. Volunteer positions include moderators, AV operation and setup, talk loading, registration, and raffle.
6. New business:

I. Discussion of vendor fee schedule – Solicitations for fee structures imposed by other AFS chapters were made by Amber prior to the meeting, with several responses. In summary, MCAFS is the least expensive AFS chapter conference to hold a vendor booth at compared to responding chapters. Most other chapters distinguish between commercial and nonprofit vendors, charging commercial vendors at least $400 (we charge $200). These charges also do not include meeting registration whereas ours do. Todd made a motion to increase the MCAFS vendor fees from the all-inclusive $200 charge to a flat fee of $200, with the additional $185 (early) registration fee ($250 if after 2/1) required. Travis seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously without further discussion.
II. Establishment of annual RAF budget – Discussion was held regarding the RAF budget for 2012, based on funds available according to the Treasurer’s Report. Travis made a motion to set the 2012 RAF budget at $6,000. Todd seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously without further discussion. AI: Craig will announce the RAF availability to the membership. He will also contact Darin Watschke for an announcement for the Wally McClure scholarship.
III. Time and place for next ExCom meeting – The next ExCom meeting will be held mid-January to discuss RAF proposals and award nominations. Kenny Staigmiller, the Awards Chair, will be included in this meeting. AI: Travis will contact Kenny about adding the additional award categories of “Up and Coming” (or some version thereof) for younger biologists, and “Mysis Award”. 
7. Open floor/discussion
I.  No additional discussion took place.
8) Adjourn
i. Craig moved to adjourn the meeting. Travis seconded the motion. With no further discussion, the meeting adjourned at 11:45am.
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